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After-School Resources and Activities:  1.  Homework Club with Mrs. Barber and Mr. Day – Tuesdays after school (not on minimum days) – see Mrs. Barber for an information/ permission slip  2.  Hockey Club with Mr. & Mrs. Day and Mr. and Mrs. Barber – Fridays after school – see Mr. Day for a permission slip   3.  Yearbook with Mrs. Barber and Miss Harper -  Mondays after school – students may have no grade lower than a “B” to participate – bring your most recent report card to Miss Harper  
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[image: image2.emf]  The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. A school newsletter can be a great way to develop a strong relationship with parents. First, choose a short title or theme for your newsletter — something like "School News," or “Back to School.”  If you’d like,  you  can also add a   date and   volume number  for yo ur  newsle t ter.   Next, establish how much time  and money you can spend on your  newsletter. These factors will  help determine how frequently  you publish the newsletter and  its length.  


Hello, and welcome to Mrs. Barber’s class.  This year I will be teaching grade 7 and grade 8 social studies, along with a structured silent reading period and one supplemental learning period, designed to assist students with organizational skills, provide extra help, or provide time to complete special learning projects.  I will describe my classes and expected learning in detail on the following pages.


Your son/daughter is part of a four-teacher team known as the technology academy.  It consists of:


Miss McDowell-language arts


Mrs. Smith-science


Mrs. Barber-social studies


Mrs. X-math.


Your son/daughter will “travel” outside of our academy for instruction in physical education and exploratory classes such study skills, art, and technology.


We are looking forward to learning and growing as a team along with our students.
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Many of you know Miss McDowell and Mrs. Smith, and I hope that you will also feel comfortable meeting both myself and Mrs. X, our math teacher.  


I strongly believe that the MOST IMPORTANT factor in student success is not family income, ethnicity, or even intelligence.  Year after year I have observed that the most successful students have the most involved parents.  Your involvement and interest as a parent, regardless of your own educational experiences (good or bad-it doesn’t make a difference) will have the strongest impact on your son/daughter’s interest in learning and doing his/her best here at Cole Middle School.


I also want to enlist your help in helping to support your son/daughter in terms of my team’s behavioral and academic expectations for our students, both in class and “out and about.”  We plan on taking several field trips this year, and we will be establishing behavioral/academic requirements for field trip attendance, including:


1.  not more than one disciplinary office visit, no (in or out-of) school suspensions


2.  regular attendance and minimal tardies, excused or unexcused


3.  acceptable academic progress in all subjects, good in-class and homework habits.


Our field trip policy will be repeated on each field trip letter.


Please also be prepared for some field trip expenses.  I will do my best to arrange trips that only require students to pay for transportation ($3 to $5 per trip), but occasionally we may go on a field trip that may cost more because of admission fees ($10 to $15 per trip).  I will try to minimize costs as much as possible.
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Mrs. Barber’s homeroom class is also an accountable reading period.  We will be following the guidelines for reading established last year by Mrs. Sabol, our library media teacher, the reading committee, and our school board.  


We use reading logs, the STAR reading test, and the Accelerated Reader program to monitor each student’s progress in reading, as well as independent reading.  


In addition, I have decided that this year we will read novels as a class during this reading period.  I have pre-selected several class sets of novels and purchased audio books to keep us together as a class during this reading period.  (If he/she has already passed the AR quiz for a book we are reading, then he/she will be excused from reading it with the class.  Your son/daughter will still be able to choose independent reading materials outside of reading class and keep track of his/her reading during free time in class.


Your son/daughter will receive a reading folder/log that outlines my class policies.   


  



































We will be studying: 


1. social, cultural, and technological changes that occurred in Europe, Africa, and Asia in the years A. D. 500 through 1789. 


2.  the ancient world and the ways in which archaeologists and historians uncover the past


3.  the history and geography of great civilizations that were developing during medieval and early modern times 


4.  trade and interaction among civilizations


5.  Enlightenment philosophy, the natural rights of human beings and the divine right of kings, experimentalism in science, and the dogma of belief. 


6.  the rise of democratic ideas from the Enlightenment, and the continuing influence of these ideas in the world today.


-rewritten from the Grade Seven California History-Social Science Content Standards. 





To put it simply, we will be learning about world history from the time of the fall of the Roman Empire through the Renaissance period.
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We will be studying:


1.   the ideas, issues, and events from the framing of the Constitution up to World War I


2.  the development of America's democratic institutions founded on the Judeo-Christian heritage and English parliamentary traditions


3.  the Constitution


4.  the development of American politics, society, culture, and economy 5.  challenges facing the new nation, with an emphasis on the causes, course, and consequences of the Civil War 


6.  the rise of industrialization 


-rewritten from the Grade Seven California History-Social Science Content Standards. 





To put it simply, we will be learning about the creation of the U.S. government and our nation, the Civil War, and how our nation has changed in its first 150 years.



































What’s important?





-What was important to the civilizations we will be studying?


-What’s important to us?


-How did people from the past show what was important to them?





These are the questions we will be answering this year in social studies. 























Grade Seven Social Studies








Mrs. Barber’s classes will learn about U.S. and world history.





Grade Eight Social Studies





Homeroom/Reading
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Where Will We Begin?


1.  We will begin with a review of class standards and expectations.


2.  Our first unit in social studies will answer the question, “How did people from the past show what was important to them?”  


3.  We will examine important documents in U.S. and world history, like the Magna Carta and the Declaration of Independence. 


4.  We will learn about a type of  document called an “illuminated manuscript”, and then create our own.


5.  Then each grade will branch off into lessons related to our state social studies standards:


	Grade seven students will learn about the fall of the Roman Empire.


	Grade eight students will learn about the causes and the results of the American Revolution.






































Social Studies Notebook
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You will keep a notebook as part of this class.  It will count as 25% or 1/4 of your grade, and be checked approximately once a month for completeness.  It will be graded each quarter, due at the beginning of the week when you take your mid-term or final exam each quarter.


How to make/maintain your social studies notebook:


1.  If you use a three-ring binder on a daily basis, then keep one section for any notes and assignments related to social studies.  Keep all graded assignments and tests.  Group similar papers together in this section:  tests with tests, notes with notes, etc.  


2.  If you use individual subject folders, then use the left pocket for notes and assignments that are checked but not turned in, and use the right pocket for returned work, like graded tests and projects.


3.  Each month, we will spend one class period ordering and identifying our notes, assignments*, projects**, and tests into a SMALL three-ring binder or report folder.





*assignments-activities completed in class, usually during one class period


**projects-activities that may require outside reading/research and are (mostly) completed outside of class





How Will Students Be Graded?


The grade for this class will consist of four parts of (roughly) equal value:


1.  Social studies notebook consisting of all work assigned each quarter:  notes, assignments, and tests


2.  Weekly tests related to vocabulary from the state standards and our textbook


3.  A “midterm” or “final exam” given at the end of each quarter, including completed study guides


4.  In-class assignments and homework related to the state standards and supporting ideas from the textbook and other sources    


Also, please expect to:


1.  Present posters and projects in front of the class


2.  Complete independent research on assigned topics


3.  Occasionally write essays in response to questions about topics we are studying














































































































The last page of this newsletter has a tear-off portion to let me know that you received this newsletter.






















































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































































This Year’s Classes
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7/8 Social Studies

















Parents and students, please complete, tear off, and return this slip by Wednesday, August 17.





Or, if you prefer, you can email me at nbarber@eastside.k12.ca.us





Student Name:





___________________________





Parent Name:





___________________________





Parent Signature:





___________________________





email address (if you have one):





___________________________





Check if the answer is YES:





__I am available to help in the classroom during the day, and to chaperone field trips.


__I would be willing to locate/purchase materials for special class projects just one time this year. 





Mrs. Barber @


Cole Middle School


3126 East Avenue I


Lancaster, CA 93535


Phone:


661/946-1041 X518


(I usually return calls after school on the following school day.)


E-mail:


nbarber@


eastside.k12.ca.us





I’m on the Web, and linked back to Cole Middle School’s website:


www.mrsbarber.com














































































































Parents, please complete, tear-off, and return the form on the other side of this page.


















































